SBM STATE BAR OF MICHIGAN

p 517-346-6300

March 12, 2008

p 800-968-1442

The Honorable George Cushingberry, Jr.

f 517-482-6248 State Representative

www.michbar.org State Capitol

P.O. Box 30014

Lansing, MI 48909-7514

The Honorable LaMar Lemmons, Jr.

State Representative

State Capitol P.O. Box 30014

Lansing, MI 48909-7514

306 Townsend Street

Michael Franck Building

Lansing, MI

48933-2012

RE: HB 4755, HB 4859 and HB 4931-HB 4934

Jury Pool Expansion

Dear Representatives Cushingberry and Lemmons:

At its January 2007 meeting, the State Bar of Michigan's Board of Commissioners voted to support the concept of expanding juror pools. However, the Board also voted to oppose the bills as currently drafted.

We would appreciate the opportunity for State Bar staff to work closely with you on this important legislation. The State Bar's Director of Research and Development, Anne Vrooman, has considerable knowledge and experience in this area and is available to assist.

If you would like to discuss this position in further detail or have questions, please contact us directly at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Janet Welch

Executive Director

Direct dial: (517) 346-6331

Email: jwelch@mail.michbar.org

Elizabeth K. Lyon

Director of Governmental Relations

Direct dial: (517) 346-6325

Email: elyon@mail.michbar.org

 CC. Representative Paul Condino, Chair of House Judiciary Committee Ronald D. Keefe, President
Nell Kuhnmuench, Governmental Consultant Services, Inc.
Anne Vrooman, Director of Research and Development